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Report from the
Property Manager
Submitted by Chris Anderson, LCAM

Continued on page 2

I would like to take this opportu-
nity to congratulate our four new

board members: Tom Cernera,
Christin Hards, Bill Tidwell and
Alycia Wood.  I look forward to
working with each of you.   Thank
you to our former board for all their
hard work.

In a separate announcement in this
newsletter, we have outlined the pro-
cedure for obtaining your photo ID.
This photo ID will be used for entry
to the amenity center, pool, play-
ground and tennis courts.  Please
make a note of the dates and times
that the staff will be available  and
schedule time to take care of get-
ting your photo ID.  Also note that
you will need to bring all family
members 13 and over and will be
asked to fill out registration infor-
mation.  Proof of residency will be
checked at this time, so bring docu-
ments with your name and address.

Another issue we are addressing is
the possibility of the requested speed

bumps.  For the safety of our resi-
dents, we are exploring the possi-
bility of “Traffic Calmers”.  These
have been installed on Lake
Jessup Ave. and also on Artesia,
if you would like to take a look.
The City of Oviedo will conduct a
study to determine if we qualify
for installation.  If we do qualify,
it will then be put to a commu-
nity vote and 55% approval from
residents will be necessary.

Please take note of the “NO PETS
ALLOWED” signs that have been
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Property Manager
continued

Continued on page 3

President’s
Message
Submitted by Michael Woodman, President, The Sanctuary Community Association

Our four new Directors are: Alycia
Wood (Vice President), Tom Cernera
(ARC Chair), Christin Hards (Land-
scape Committee Chair), and Bill
Tidwell (Amenity Center and Secu-
rity). Congratulations! I look forward
to working with you over the next
year to continue the improvements
in our community.

My thanks also to our other volun-
teers: Kerri Foret (Children’s Play
Committee) and Terrence and Brigette
Reid (Covenants Committee).

Because the developer is nearing the
completion of construction
in the community, we hired
a professional engineering
firm to do a thorough in-
spection and evaluation of
the community. Their vo-
luminous report has been
turned over to our legal
counsel who has been
communicating with the
developer. We expect all of
the deficiencies to either be
repaired or for the devel-
oper to fund the Associa-
tion for conducting the re-
pairs. The Board of Direc-
tors will keep you advised
of the progress.

As always, we invite your
attendance at our monthly
Board meetings, normally
held on the third Thursday
of each month. We have
an open forum from 6:30

As most of you are aware, we
elected four new members of The

Sanctuary Board of Directors at the
annual Homeowners’ meeting in
January. My personal thanks go to
our departing Directors for their tre-
mendous efforts over the past year:
Craig Tidwell (Vice President), Andy
Helm (Treasurer), John Ciesko (Ar-
chitectural Review Committee
Chair), and Jerry Bruck (Landscape
Committee Chair).

Bettye Howard will be continuing to
serve as Secretary and Stewart Will-
iams has taken the Treasurer position.

posted at the tennis courts, pool
and playground.  We appreciate your
cooperation.

I would also like to inform you that
any resident who removes any plant,
tree, shrub or grass from the con-
servation area is committing a vio-
lation and will receive a large fine.

We are inserting a copy of the rules
and regulations in the center sec-
tion of the newsletter.  This will an-
swer questions you have regarding
hours of operation, age restrictions,
number of guests, rental fees, etc.
Please refer to this and file with your
homeowners papers or post on your
bulletin board.

Last, but not least, if you are a ho-
meowner and wish to rent out your
property, please follow
your covenant agreement
which allows you to lease
to one family only.  Rent-
ing or leasing your home
to more than one family is
a violation of our cov-
enants.  You are also re-
quired to submit a copy of
your lease agreement to
Don Asher Property Man-
agement Co.  This can be
mailed to Chris Anderson
@ Don Asher & Associ-
ates, 1801 Cook Ave., Or-
lando, FL  32806.  You
may also come into the
Amenity Center office and
give a copy to Nikki or
Barbara, who will then for-
ward to me.

Thank you for your coop-
eration.  Together we can
make sure The Sanctuary
is a great place to live.    
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President’s Message
continued
to 7:00 pm during which any resi-
dent is welcome to ask questions
or express opinions to the Board.
The official Board meeting is con-
ducted from 7:00 until completion
(usually 8:30 or 9:00). Please note
that only official business, as an-
notated on the agenda, is conducted
during this time. If you have a topic

Committee Reports
AMENITY CENTER
by Bill Tidwell, Amenity Center

Thank you for your vote of confi-
dence.  As a new Board Mem-

ber, I am looking forward to the next
two years of working with residents
and board members to meet the
needs of our community
and making every effort to
ensure our community con-
tinues on the right path.
Obviously the board can-
not do it alone.  We need
input from residents and
volunteers to help in all
areas.  Just a few hours a
month will be appreciated.

I would like to con-
gratulate the other new
Board Members: Tom
Cernera, Christin Hards,
and Alycia Wood.  They
will be an asset to the resi-
dents of our community
working in a professional
manner.

Last year’s Board de-
serves a lot of credit for
all their hard work during
a difficult transition from
Crosswinds.  Thank you for
a job well done.

My main responsibility will be
The Amenity Center.

One last thought, I believe the
best way to make our community a
better place is by Neighbors help-
ing Neighbors. Thank you.  

ARCHITECTURAL REVIEW
COMMITTEE
by Tom Cernera, ARC Chairman

As we see that our community is
finally being completed, many of

us are now considering improving our
properties and developing a plan for
projects that will personalize our
homes. One of the reasons we chose
to purchase homes in The Sanctu-
ary was because we appreciate the
overall look and feel of the commu-
nity. With this in mind, we need to
recognize the fact that we have ac-
cepted community oversight of our
projects and improvements. We want
- and need them to blend into the
overall appeal of The Sanctuary.

The ARC is that oversight group
made up of neighbors whose only goal
is to enhance and protect the appear-
ance of the community and apply con-
sistent opinions regarding the restric-
tions and covenants.  It is the job of

this group to review all ap-
plications for pool installa-
tions, screen enclosures,
landscape modifications,
paint schemes and numer-
ous other projects that af-
fect the exterior of our
homes. After reviewing each
application, we approve or
reject the application based
on the community standards,
past experience and aes-
thetic value. We can also
comment and ask that modi-
fications be made to a plan
so the project complies with
the standards, before costly
changes (after the fact) are
required by the residents. The
approval rate is high and in
general, lifestyles and indi-
vidual preferences have been
respected.

Over the next few
months the committee will

that you feel should be addressed
officially, please contact Chris Ander-
son at Don Asher and Associates
to have the topic added to the
agenda at least 48 hours prior to
the meeting.

I am excited about all the possibili-
ties for The Sanctuary over the next
year as we continue to grow as a
community.   

Continued on page 4
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CHILDREN’S PLAY
COMMITTEE UPDATE

The Children’s Play Committee is
looking for guidance from any

pool installation, plumbing or elec-
trical professionals in the commu-
nity.  We are researching the instal-
lation of a children’s pool and addi-
tional water features.  We could use
input and advice from experts in our
neighborhood in order to make this
a great investment for our commu-
nity.  As we go to print, the kiddie
fountains are being repaired. We
hope to have them completed for
spring break. Please contact Kerri
Foret at kkac@bellsouth.net or 407-
977-4711.  

tion Board and Chair the Landscape
Committee.  Although only a few
weeks have passed in the new year,
the committee is working diligently
to ensure that the Community Land-
scaper is servicing our community
to the best of their abilities in order
to maintain and/or improve our ex-
isting landscape.  You may already
have noticed Valley Crest’s increased
efforts in the areas of trash pick-
up, weeding and the trimming work
they have done along Hwy 419.
We’ll be looking to them to main-
tain this level of commitment.  Ad-
ditionally, we will be prioritizing
much needed and long awaited im-
provements in the near future.  All
eyes need to be on the community
and we appreciate your input and
reports back to us as we attempt to
make this an even better year than
last.  Please email me your com-
ments and feedback at

chris@ehards.com.  I look
forward to hearing from
you. Thank you.  

be paying closer attention to requests
for fences. Since fences impact mul-
tiple home sites, it is important that
the neighbors be considered. The com-
munity will be reviewed and fencing
will be evaluated and mapped. The
goal is to provide safety and privacy
while protecting views and commu-
nity appeal. Site visits may be required
before approvals are granted. It is also
our goal to review the guidelines and
standards to bring them in line with
the changes that have been allowed
over the past few years.

It is the intention of the ARC to
work with homeowners, not to make
life difficult. To do this, we need your
cooperation. Please submit applications
for all exterior improvements and modi-
fications to your property. If you are not
clear on what is permissible under the
covenants, please ask. If you have had
work done that has not been
previously approved, please
make a request for approval.
If you have work under con-
struction presently, please ask
your contractor to remove any
signage that could be con-
sidered as advertising or pro-
moting that business. The
only allowable material would
be permits that are required
to be displayed by law.

The work of the ARC
is vital to this community.
If you wish to participate
or have questions regard-
ing your projects, call Tom
Cernera 407-977-3862.
Applications can be down-
loaded from our website
www.thesanctuaryhoa.org
and are available at the
Amenity Center Office.

Thanks for your vote and
thanks for cooperating.  

Architectural Review
continued

LANDSCAPE COMMITTEE
by Christin Hards

First, I’d like to thank everyone
for allowing me the opportunity

to serve on The Sanctuary Associa-

Stephanie Thomas & Johnny Lynaugh
407.365.7333 • East Oviedo Branch

THE $100 GIFT CARD
Sign up for this great deal and you’ll get a $100 gift card to use on your
next shopping trip. But it’s a limited-time offer, so drop by an AmSouth
branch before it’s too late!

You are
Invited to
Join Us!
The Monthly Association
Board Meetings will be
held on the third Thursday
of each month.  Open Fo-
rum at 6:30pm, Board of
Directors 7pm.  
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Babysitting:  We have a list of
babysitters at the office.  Call if
you need a sitter.  If you are avail-
able to babysit, call and place
your name on the list.

Bunco:  We will be meeting on
March 7th,  April 4th,  and May
2nd.  Call Amber @407-971-
4014 if you plan to attend.

Community Networking Group:
Come meet fellow business own-
ers and let’s help each other
grow.  We meet 2x a month.
Early birds meet @
8:30am and after hours
@ 7pm.  See calendar
for dates and please join
us.

Golf:  Info for golf
scramblers is on the
website.

Ladies Book Group:
Anyone interested in
forming a Ladies Book
Group to meet one
evening a month, please
call Barbara @ 407-
592-1384 or Amber @
407-971-4014.

Lending Library:  We
have a small selection of
books that have been
donated to the lending
library at the clubhouse.
Please come in and
browse, borrow or do-

E-mail List
Would you like to receive
announcements of special
events, meetings and ac-
tivities via email?  Go to
our website,
www.thesanctuaryhoa.org,
click on Resident Feedback
and send us your email to
be placed on our list to re-
ceive infoformation.

Your HOA
Dues are
Paid
Quarterly.
Payment is due by April 1,
2007.  If you did not re-
ceive a coupon book,
please contact Don Asher
@ 407-425-4561. 

HOA
Blurbs
Announcements you need to know.

Activities
& Groups
Join these activities and meet your
neighbors.

Scrapbooking:  Fridays, 1X a
month @ 6:30pm.  Call Jill for
dates and details @ 407-810-
5695.

Spring Fling:  Saturday, April 7th

@ 10am.  See separate an-
nouncement on page 6 for de-
tails, RSVP.

St. Patrick’s Day Party.   You
don’t have to be Irish.  Join us
at the clubhouse on Saturday,
March 17 @ 7pm to celebrate.

nate any books you might want
to share.

Memorial Day Barbeque at the
Pool: Monday, May 28 from 3-
5.  Please call the office if you
plan to attend @ 407-971-
9749.

Meet the Neighbors:  Karaoke
Night at the Clubhouse.  Come
out for an evening of fun and en-
tertainment.  Sunday, April 22
@ 6pm.  Refreshments will be
served.

Pilates:  Tuesdays from 7-
8pm.  Call the office for

details @ 407-971-
9749.

Playgroup: Contact Kerri Foret
at kkac@bellsouth.net.
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Announcements

Sharks and
Minnows
The Sanctuary will be holding sum-
mer swimming classes taught by
Sharks and Minnows Swim School
for ages 6 months & up starting May
22nd.  These lessons are available
to resi-
dents of
The Sanc-
tuary.  For
more in-
formation,
times and dates, and to register for
classes you can contact the school
at (407) 699-1992.  

Tennis
by a PRO
A recent arrival to our
community is Mark
Pachtner, Director of Ten-
nis  at Tuskawilla Country
Club.  Mark will be offer-
ing his tennis teaching ser-
vices right here at our
courts.  Check out
www.markpachtner.usptapro.com

We will be offering Cardio
Tennis & Tennis Clinics
starting in March.  We need
a minimum of 5 and sign-
up is mandatory.  If these
workouts are well at-
tended, we will schedule
more in April and May.
Here are the dates so far:

Cardio Tennis:  Saturday,
March 10, 17 & 24 from
2-3pm, Sunday, March 11,

18, & 25 from
10:30 – 11:30am.
Cost for cardio ten-
nis:  $10 per person
per hour session.
Cardio tennis is a work-
out to music from the
60’s, 70’s and 80’s. It will help im-
prove your skills and give you a great
workout.

Junior Tennis Clinic:  Saturday,
March 10, 17 & 24 from 3-4pm.

Adult Tennis Clinic:   Sunday, March
11, 18, & 25 from 11:30am –
12:30 pm.  Cost for tennis clinics:
$12 per person per hour session.
This is a great opportunity to im-
prove your tennis skills working with
a professional.  

Fall Festival
Planning Meeting
Saturday, April 21 @ 3:15pm at
the home of Bill and Linda Sloot,
3214 Open Meadow Loop.   It’s
time to start planning.   With your
help, we can make this year’s festi-
val bigger and better.  Come help us
get started.    We need your ideas.
We also need lots of volunteers, so
come get involved.  

New Amenity
Center hours
Please be advised starting February
1, 2007, the new hours of the Ame-
nity Center are 5am to 10pm.  Your
pass will only allow access during
these new hours.  The office staff is
available Monday to Saturday from
9am to 3pm.  Thank you.  

The
Sanctuary
“5K Run/
Walk”
Spring of
2008
Interest has been ex-
pressed about conducting
a 5K run/walk in The Sanc-
tuary.  Would you be in-
terested in participating or
helping  in such an
event?  If interested, con-
tact Bill Sloot at 407-365-
1817.  
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Spring Plantings
The following shrubs and flowers are recommended for
spring planting: Knockout Roses, Geraniums, Bougain-
villea, Crepe Myrtle, Tabebuia, Gardenias, Jasmine, Mag-
nolias, Gold Mound Duranta shrubs and Snow in the
Mountain shrubs.  

Thanks to Santa, Jeff, Bill, Nancy, Nikki, Barbara and
Tom for being such great helpers at our Breakfast with
Santa.  We look forward to seeing Santa again next year.

USED PATIO UMBRELLAS FOR SALE.
$25 EACH.  CALL 407-971-9749.

Special Thanks

www.TuscawillaCountryClub.com
Spring Break Tennis Camp

March 12-16
Sports Camp & Tennis Camp

June – August
FUN • FUN • FUN

• Swimming • Tennis • Golf
• Karate • Volleyball

Daily lunch included • 9 AM to 3 PM
Ages 3–15 (incl. arts & craft)

407–366–7990 (Non-members welcome)

Change your clocks!!
On Sunday March 11, 2007, we begin Daylight Savings
Time.  Per the Energy Policy Act of 2005, the new date
is the second Sunday in March instead of the first Sun-
day in April.  Please mark your calendars and remember
in spring we turn our clocks forward.  

Pooch Pickup!!
Don’t throw
away $50.
Please pick up after your pet.  Not
only is it a health issue, you will
be fined.  The City of Oviedo can
levy a fine of $50 when you get

caught.  We urge you to just pick up. For more info:
h t t p : / /www.sem ino l e coun t y f l . g ov /dps / ans r v s /
ordinances.asp or call Dept. of Public Safety, Animal
Services Division @ 407-665-5110. Also:
www.seminolepublicsafety.org.  

ID System
Registration

Starting the week of March
 12th, you will need to come

into the Amenity Center to reg-
ister and have your photo taken
for your new photo ID.  The
schedule is as follows:

Monday, Wednesday,
Friday and Saturday

from 10am to 2pm
Tuesday and Thursday

from 5pm to 8pm

If your last names begins with
the following letters:
A-H...................... March  12-17
I –P ................... March 19 – 24
Q-Z .................... March 26 – 31
Any ........................... April 2 - 7
After April 7, the new  photo ID
will be required for entry to the
pool,  playground, tennis courts,
basketball court, soccer fields
and clubhouse.  
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1 2 3 4 5

6 7 8 9 10 11 12

13 14 15 16 17 18 19
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7pm ...... BUNCO

Daylight Saving
Time Begins

St. Patrick’s Day

Purim begins at
sundown

Spring Equinox

7pm ...... BUNCO

7pm ...... BUNCO

Armed
Forces Day

Palm Sunday
April Fool’s Day

May Day

Mother’s Day

Memorial DayPentecost

HOA DUES due

Passover begins Good Friday

Easter

Administrative
Professionals Day

Cinco de Mayo

9:30am
PLAYGROUP

9:30am
PLAYGROUP

9:30am
PLAYGROUP

9:30am
PLAYGROUP

7:00pm
NETWORKING
GROUP

9:30am
PLAYGROUP

9:30am
PLAYGROUP

9:30am
PLAYGROUP

9:30am
PLAYGROUP

9:30am
PLAYGROUP

9:30am
PLAYGROUP

9:30am
PLAYGROUP

9:30am
PLAYGROUP

9:30am
PLAYGROUP

7pm ...... PILATES

8:30am
NETWORKING
GROUP
7pm ...... PILATES

7pm ...... PILATES

7pm ...... PILATES

7pm ...... PILATES

8:30am
NETWORKING
GROUP
7pm ...... PILATES

7pm ...... PILATES

7pm ...... PILATES 7:00pm
NETWORKING
GROUP

10am
EGG HUNT
& SPRING
FLING

6pm .KARAOKE

6:30pm . OPEN
FORUM

7pm ........ BOD

6:30pm . OPEN
FORUM

7pm ........ BOD

6:30pm . OPEN
FORUM

7pm ........ BOD

8am
NETWORKING
GROUP
7pm ...... PILATES

7pm ...... PILATES

7pm ...... PILATES

7pm ...... PILATES

7pm ...... PILATES

7:00pm
NETWORKING
GROUP

7pm, St. PARTY
11:30am-1:30pm
TENNIS

11:30am-1:30pm
TENNIS

11:30am-1:30pm
TENNIS

2-4pm, TENNIS

2-4pm, TENNIS

2-4pm, TENNIS

10am-2pm, ID
REGISTRATION

10am-2pm, ID
REGISTRATION

10am-2pm, ID
REGISTRATION

10am-2pm, ID
REGISTRATION

10am-2pm, ID
REGISTRATION

10am-2pm, ID
REGISTRATION

10am-2pm, ID
REGISTRATION

10am-2pm, ID
REGISTRATION

5pm-8pm, ID
REGISTRATION

5pm-8pm, ID
REGISTRATION

10am-2pm, ID
REGISTRATION

5pm-8pm, ID
REGISTRATION

5pm-8pm, ID
REGISTRATION

10am-2pm, ID
REGISTRATION

10am-2pm, ID
REGISTRATION

5pm-8pm, ID
REGISTRATION

5pm-8pm, ID
REGISTRATION

10am-2pm, ID
REGISTRATION

10am-2pm, ID
REGISTRATION

5pm-8pm, ID
REGISTRATION

5pm-8pm, ID
REGISTRATION

10am-2pm, ID
REGISTRATION

10am-2pm, ID
REGISTRATION

3-5pm
BARBEQUE
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Advertise in The
Sanctuary News
Quarterly Publication
Size ........................ 1x .. Annual
Business Card .......$35 .... $125
¼ Page .................$65 .... $225
All ads must meet approval of HOA
BOD. May limit types and quantity
of ads. Call Clubhouse for ads.
Format for ads: MS Word, Publisher, Adobe

Illustrator, Photoshop in raw format. No pdf’s

or jpg’s. Prices & frequency subject to change.

THE SANCTUARY
800 SANCTUARY DRIVE
OVIEDO, FL 32766

PRSRT STD
U.S. POSTAGE

PAID
ORLANDO, FL
PERMIT # 40143

Reserve the
Clubhouse for
Private Parties.
You, as a homeowner, can reserve
the Clubhouse for parties.  There
is a $50 charge for rental and a
$100 security deposit.   Maximum
of 25 people.  Rental for residents
only.  Please call 407-971-9749 to
reserve.

A Huge Thank You to our Advertisers. Their support defreys the cost of printing.
Let them know you appreciate their support of The Sanctuary news.

Spring Fling
Come to the clubhouse on Sat-
urday, April 7th @ 10am. Join
your neighbors for our Family Spring Fling.
The children will enjoy field games, arts and

crafts, refreshments, and an
egg hunt.  Please let us know
if you plan to attend so that
we can be prepared. Please,
all children must be accom-
panied by an adult!


